CARDIFF & DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS LEAGUE
Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting
Monday 3 1st. October, 2022
Held in the Fairwater Conservative Club

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Roy Gibson (President), Peter Gordon (Chair), Geoff Lloyd (Secretary),, Alex Embericos(Treasurer), Steve Eades(Competitions Sec) , Paul Holliday, Colin Hicks, 
1. Apologies for absence:,,, ,  Conor McMichael, Jeremy Walton,  Gwyn Trehearne, Steve Wilson
2. Minutes of Previous Meeting:  Notes of the meeting held Aug 1st.,2022 were read by the President and signed as a true record 
3. Matters arising
No matters arising
4. Reports:
a. The Treasurer reported a balance of £9,000 but had not yet paid the TTAW licenses which would be approximately £2,000.  There was about £5,000 in the bank
b. Secretary 
The secretary reported that several players had played matches when not registered.  This had delayed some results being posted.  The President pointed out that we had agreed at the pre-season meeting that rules would be enforced this season.  SE suggested that there should be discretion until mi November and a vote was taken and carried.  Secretary to inform team captains.  Players who did not have a handicap should not be allowed to substitute.
c. Match Results Secretary was not present.  
The Secretary informed the meeting that due to holidays there had been some delays in entering results this season but it seems that most fixtures have been fulfilled.
d. Cup Competitions Secretary.
The Draw was done for the Divisional Cup competitions.
e. Welsh League Co-ordinator
The Welsh League Co-ordinator to provide a synopsis to sit with these minutes
f. Closed Tournament Secretary
Not discussed
g. Competitions Secretary
Not discussed
5. Handicaps
The Committee reviewed the existing handicaps and provided new ones for players without handicap.
6. Cup Draw
See attached document detailing the results of the draw.
7. Any Other Business
Steve Eades presented a paper detailing the option for the Cardiff League to operate a community club at the Welsh Institute of Sport on a Thursday evening.  This would be in the Main Hall.  A Level 2 coach would be available to assist with new players’ development. This was supported by the meeting.  A grant was being applied for to provide bats and balls and coach support.  The club will operate for 10 weeks starting in January 2023.  This is hoped to help the Cardiff League to grow its participation. 
Next meeting   Monday December 12th.2022 at Fairwater Conservative Club
